
 

 

 

Dear Parents and Friends of OLD School, 

It is my pleasure to formal invite you to attend a special meeting at OLD School to 

learn more about School Governance and how it can have a positive impact on our 

OLD community. 

The Broken Bay Catholic Schools Office is supporting all school communities across the 

diocese to examine and enhance our understanding and practices in Catholic school 

governance.  

The special meeting will be held on Tuesday 8 May 6.30pm in our school library 

The Catholic Schools Office is essentially asking all schools in the diocese to investigate 

introducing a School Advisory Council (or similar) this year – (This, of course, excludes 

schools who already have an operational governance system).  

What might an Advisory Council be able to do for a school community? 

Exist to support decision making structures and processes in the school 

Assist with decision-making processes based on evidence of student needs and 
impact on student learning  

Operate strategically to support and progress the school’s Strategic Plan and the 
yearly School Improvement Plans 

What might be achieved at the meeting Tuesday 8 May 6.30pm? 

We’ll simply learn what an Advisory Council is, and why it can benefit OLD School 

We’ll explore possibilities for developing a model of school community governance 
at OLD School 

We’ll explore possible decision-making structures and processes that will 
ultimately benefit students at OLD School     

What might an Advisory Council look like at OLD School? 

It can exist to support the school at the same time as a P+F Leadership Team - (ie: 
An Advisory Council can operate separate to the P+F organisational structure 
already operational in a school) 

It can be combined with an existing P+F organisational structure to be one group 

(The school and community therefore have an important say in what might work best 
for our unique OLD community) 

At the meeting on Tuesday 8 May 6.30pm, we will welcome Mike Gaffney who will 
lead us through a process towards a greater understanding of school community 
governance. 

I sincerely hope to see a wonderful ‘turn-out’. 

(Please note that the P & F General Meeting for Tues 15th May has been cancelled for 
this School Advisory Council meeting). 

Uniform Change to Winter Uniform: 

Traditionally at OLD, Weeks 1 and 2 of Term 2 have been the change period to the 
winter uniform. This considered, and also considering the weather, all students must 
be in full winter uniform by Monday 14 May 

COMING EVENTS   

May 

Tues 8 School Governance 

Meeting 6.30pm  

Mon 14 Compulsory winter 

uniform 

June 

Mon 11  Queens Birthday 

July 

Fri 6 Term 2 concludes 

Mon 23 Pupil Free Day 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

w.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Our Lady of Dolours 

 

 

 
     
  

OUR LADY OF DOLOURS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWS  Term 2  Week 1 - 30 April 2018 

The Principal’s Piece  

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 

URGENT REMINDER REGARDING ENROLMENTS FOR 2019: 

Parents, please be advised that  places for  Kindergarten  2019 are filling quickly. If you have a child you would like to enrol 
for Kindergarten in 2019, their Enrolment Application needs to be received by the front office by this Friday 4th May so an 
interview can be scheduled for next week. Thank you, in advance, for your assistance. 

THE POWER OF BEING A FATHER: (from Father Jim) 

 Men who had a good relationship with their father have a higher life satisfaction level later in life. When fathers are involved 
in their children’s lives, society sees a decline in premature deaths, substance abuse and law-breaking tendencies. Yet even 
the best of men can struggle with how to be a parent to their young, teenage or even adult children. We are honoured to 
host author and presenter Robert Falzon for one night only on Wednesday May 9th 7.30pm in the Harrington Hall in the 
school grounds. Robert is something of a Catholic version of Steve Biddulph, a man who can powerfully address the 
challenges and opportunities for contemporary fathering. But this presentation isn’t just for fathers, it’s for young men who 
will become fathers, and for women who want to support their husband in being a great father. I (Fr Jim) very much endorse 
Robert’s presentation and I’d love to see you there. To help us out, RSVP by Friday 4 May 2018 to Cristina on 9847 0428 or 
faith.formation@dbb.org.au  

Important note regarding students arriving at school before 8:15am 

Parents are respectfully reminded that no students are permitted at school before 8:15am. This is a vital expectation, 

because a teacher goes on duty at 8:15am, and it is a significant safety concern if students are left unsupervised. 

Thank you for your anticipated co-operation in this regard. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Principal’s Piece - Cont. 
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Mothers’ Day Whole School Mass 

We would like to invite you to join us for our Mothers’ Day Mass on Friday May 11th at 9am in 
the church (Week 2 Friday).  During the Mass there is our traditional photo reflection.   

 

Please email:  sarah.croall@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

Please only send One DIGITAL jpg photo of your child/children with their mother, 
grandmother or mother figure in their lives. 

 

STRICT PHOTO DEADLINE:   

Please email photos by Friday May 4th (Week 1 of Term 2) at the very latest… 

ALL PHOTOS MUST BE SENT BY FRIDAY OF WEEK 1 OF TERM 2 (4.5.18)… 

SO PLEASE START EMAILING NOW  

 

Thank you and we hope to see you at this Mass…dedicated to our beautiful mothers. 

 

 

 

Parish Sacramental Program: First Communion 

Preparation of the children for the Sacrament of First Holy Communion has begun.   

Year Threes are going to experience an in school retreat as a part of their 
preparation for Communion.  Angela is coming over to the school on Thursday May 
17 and running two sessions with our classes.  Thank you Angela. 

The First Holy Communion celebrations are in the church Saturday and Sunday the 
2nd and 3rd of June at all Parish Masses; and at 12:30 pm on the Sunday  the 3rd of 
June as a dedicated First Communion Mass. 

Please contact Angela for more information.  

Phone: (02) 9410 9033.  Email: Angela@chatswoodparish.org.au 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - Kathy Gray 
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EMU intervention group During the first couple of weeks of Term 2 EMU intervention groups will be commencing.  Each EMU 
intervention groups (EMU = Extending Mathematical Understanding) is made up of 3 Year 1 students who have been identified 
by the teachers as needing some extra assistance with Mathematics. This is the fifth year the program has run at OLD and it runs 
alongside the MAI (Mathematical Assessment Instrument). You may remember that every child in the school completed the MAI 
with their classroom teacher at the beginning of the year. The data gathered from the MAI assessments are used by all teachers 
to identify the exact Mathematical needs of their students. 

To run an EMU group, teachers attend a special course that runs over a full year and is equivalent to a subject in a Masters    
degree! This year Mrs Gray and Miss Thorpe will be running the groups. However, the EMU program does not stop with these 
groups; all other teachers receive professional development on the strategies and theories behind the program and these are 
integrated into all Maths lessons. Many of the games and activities played during the recent Parent Education sessions were 
from the EMU program. The EMU program aims to increase the ability of all students to conceptually understand a Maths     
concept - This means being able to apply and manipulate the concept in a variety of different situations and in real life             
experiences.  

We don’t want Mathematicians who learn by rote or learn by being given rules...we want Mathematicians who are able to 
think creatively, critically and problem solve using a range of strategies. And the EMU program ensures this occurs. 

NAPLAN exams (Week 3, Term 2) In Week 3 all students in Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 across Australia will be completing their NAPLAN 
assessments. There are 4 assessments in this process; Reading, Writing, Grammar & Punctuation and Numeracy. These          
assessments give the school an opportunity to identify trends and patterns within our school students and help us to devise  
strategic goals in the teaching and learning of these curriculum areas. These assessments are only a small snapshot of what the 
children can do in these areas and need to be considered alongside the myriad of assessments conducted in each grade of OLD. 

NAPLAN meeting: For any parents who have children in Year 3 and 5 and would like to know more information about the 
NAPLAN assessments, we will hold an information session about NAPLAN in the school library at 6—6.30pm on Tuesday 8th May 
(just before our School Advisory Council meeting). 

ICAS Digital Technologies exam For those people who have already registered their child to complete the ICAS Digital           
Technologies exam, this will be held Thursday 10th May during class time. 

Sports days (TERM 2; WEEKS 1-6) 

Due to some unforeseen circumstances we have had to make adjustments to our sport days for Weeks 1-6 of Term 2. These are 
the weeks between 30th April – 8th June. 
 
For these weeks the classes will wear their sports uniform on the following days: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note, we will continue to update you about these changes and any further changes in school newsletters throughout 
Term 2. 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - Kirsty Thorpe 

Monday 

Teacher: Miss Nicole Adeline 

Wednesday 

Teacher: Miss Olivia Smith 

Friday 

Teacher: Classroom teachers 

KG 

KB 

1G 

2B 

2G 

3B 

3G 

1B 

4B 

4G 

5B 

6G 

All classes K-6 



 

 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - Kirsty Thorpe 



 

 

 

 

Above is the Canteen roster for term 2 and there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Mon-Fri 12.40pm-1.40pm, so it 

is just an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are available to fill any of the orange highlighted spots  please email  old-

canteen@yahoo.com.au. 

The kids thank you for your assistance. 

Special note of thanks to the Canteen Helpers: 

I have just seen the new Term 2 Roster for Canteen go up and felt compelled to thank everyone who helps out each term. On 
behalf of hundreds of children who deeply appreciate ‘Canteen’, I offer sincere thanks  
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“The Adventures of Archer: A Collec on of Short Stories.” 

To obtain your own copy of this amazing book for $16 please order via 

the QKR App. 
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Primary School Newsletter Story - Fire & Rescue NSW Open Day 2018  

Winter is just around the corner so it’s a great time to visit your local Fire & Rescue NSW Fire Station and learn more about 
how to be home fire safe 

In an effort to educate the community about fire prevention and safety, Fire & Rescue NSW is hosting its annual Open Day 
on Saturday, 19 May 2018 between 10.00am and 2.00pm.  

You and your family are invited to visit your local station for home fire safety tips, hop on a fire truck and chat with 
firefighters to learn more about what they do every day. 

From chemical spills, car accidents and natural disasters to education, prevention and humanitarian relief, across the 
state, across the country and even overseas, our firefighters are prepared for anything, anywhere, anytime. 

For more information, visit ww.fire.nsw.gov.au. Make sure you mark it in your diary and come and join us on the day. 
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